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WHAT ARE WE UP TO ?

PLEASE HEAD TO OUR SCHOOL CALENDAR ON OUR 

WEBSITE VIA THIS LINK

https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/calendar/

ST JOSEPH’S CATHOLIC SCHOOL CENTENARY

The Date is set! Saturday 20th November 2021

Next Meeting:  14 JULY  7.30 pm  in the school 

basement.  

ALL WELCOME.

Come and contribute to this great milestone in 

our history!

Registrations Forms will be available on our 
facebook page and website on the 1st of July

Thank you to those who have offered to sponsor 
a Feature Page in the King Country News. The 
feature page will advertise the Centenary date, 
encourage registrations and inform the 
community about St Joseph’s school history. 
There is still space available! 
To advertise your business and/or support this 
Feature Page will cost $75. 
Please consider supporting the Centenary 
celebrations in this way.

Email addresses of past pupils:  Please forward 
any emails you have of past pupils to:
office 07 8788190  or email 
principal@stjosephtk.school.nz or 
suzanne@stjosephtk.school.nz

  

If you can help with any of the above - Please call 
the office 07 8788190  or email 
principal@stjosephtk.school.nz or 
suzanne@stjosephtk.school.nz

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we 

are able to get free sports gear. The amount available 

to us to use depends on the number of stickers and 

labels we collect. More stickers and labels the more 

sports gear we get to order! Thank you 

for your sterling effort this year. We will 

be able to put in our order for this year,

soon. 

PDF link

THANK YOU TO 
Jessica Hutson, Nikki Taylor and Pip Kirkland for 
driving our students to the Ki O Rahi tournament 
the Friday before last. We really appreciate your 
assistance!! 

SCHOOL LUNCHES
Just a reminder that our school lunch order form is 
available on our school website. Follow this link to 
print one off. Lunches can be ordered on Tuesdays 
and Fridays. 
School lunch order form

PHOTOS
Follow these links to see the photos for 
Ag Day:  Ag Day photos and results
Ki O Rahi:  Ki o Rahi Tournament 2022
Disco: See our Facebook page 

ATTENDANCE
Thank you very much for contacting the school in the 

case of your child being absent. Please continue to do so 

if your child is not going to be at school for ANY 

REASON, please call 878 8190 and choose from the 

available options - please leave a message, email the 

office, text on 027 878 8190 or send through an absence 

notice from the website. 

SCHOOL LUNCHES

Just a reminder that our school lunch order 
form is 
available on our school website. Follow this 
link to
print one off. Lunches can be ordered on 
Tuesdays 
and Fridays. 
School lunch order form

SCHOOL UNIFORMS
Please take note: when you order uniform items from 
Elizabeth Michael, you are welcome to have the items 
shipped to the school at 26 Seddon Street Te Kuiti for more 
reasonable courier costs. You can also add this request into 
the “Comments” box on the order form and Elizabeth Michael 
will send it to the school address. 
PLEASE FOLLOW THIS LINK TO OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE TO 
PLACE AND ORDER. 
https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/uniform/ 

CONFIRMATION AND FIRST HOLY COMMUNION
The day for this celebration as a Parish is Sunday 
November 13th 2022 9.30am at St George’s Church.
Put it in your diary and come along and celebrate this 
special Mass with the children and their families.
These students will be confirmed and take part in their 
first holy communion:
Jakob Espiritu
Macie Kearins
Derick Penny
Cyan Descallar
Fynce Laranjo
Iona Hutson
Oliver Tupou
Congratulations to all of you!

OUR SYMPATHY TO
The family of Joyce McGarvey who passed away on 
Thursday 3rd November 2022. Joyce was the cherished 
wife of John for 63 years 
and mother and mother 
in law of Paulene and 
Denis, Theresa and 
Tracey and Kevin and 
Suzanne. The funeral was 
held at St George’s Parish 
earlier today. 
May she rest in peace. 

HOUSE FOR RENT
One of our families in the school 
community have a rental property 
available to rent. 
Please call Jacqui le Grange on
 022 3401983 for more information. 
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The good you do today may be forgotten tomorrow - DO GOOD ANYWAY. This 
statement which is just a small part of a larger piece attributed to Teresa of 
Calcutta struck me as capturing the challenge for our staff in schools currently. 
Many of you will be working very hard to protect and nurture your communities but 
you will not necessarily be recognised fully for it – but you continue to do it 
anyway. NZCEO appreciates that as servant leaders you are currently in the 
trenches and that your actions of love, compassion, patience and commitment are 
making a difference. Bless you in this work and let us hope that the current 
challenges you are experiencing are over as quickly as possible.

Ngā mihi manahau

Dr Kevin Shore, Chief Executive Officer

New Zealand Catholic Education Office

Catholic Centre, 22-30 Hill St, Wellington 6011

PO Box 12307, Thorndon, Wellington 6144

Ph 04 496 1739

k.shore@nzceo.org.nz

FROM MRS. DOWNEY’S DESK THIS WEEK

Kia Ora Koutou e te Whanau

The word ‘values’ is often used to explain why people choose one thing or one system over another for 

children. Catholic education has at its heart the Gospel Values such as love, peace, justice, compassion, 

reconciliation, service and community to modern social problems. They are the lens through which our 

community need to pass our decision making.  So how can we all apply these Gospel values? We apply the 

Gospel Values through the principles of Catholic Social Teaching. Here is the first one and a great practical 

example of it being applied at St Joseph’s. 

Rimu wrote letters to the Hillview residents. They then walked to Hillview to deliver them personally to their 

own individual ‘buddy’. This week they each received a personal handwritten letter back from their ‘buddy’.

The excitement in the class was delightful as the letters were shared, as was the heartfelt thanks from the 

staff. This is tuakana/teina. This is building respect. This is collaborative and community. 

Congratulations to:  Thanya Pandian and Cameron Downey who have been selected to go to Japan next year 

as part of the Waitomo District Council’s  Tatsuno Student Exchange. We had a number of students apply and 

I commend them all for applying and going through the application and interview process.

We look forward to supporting Thanya and Cameron as they prepare for their trip and bring their experiences 

back to school to share. 

Board Newsletter Board of Trustees are now known as the School Board and the Chairperson is now the 

Presiding Member.  The Board has prepared Newsletter No. 2 for our community, it will be sent out to all our 

families this week. If you do not get it, please contact the office.

I’m sure we all send our positive energy and enthusiasm to our Black Ferns for Saturday’s match against 

England. Go the Black Ferns!

Ma te Atua e manaaki
Suzanne

“TAKE FRESH COURAGE”

Rugby Jerseys, Tech Photos, Council, Elections, Ag Day, Eddie Alcock.

God made each person, so every life is important and should be protected.

Ngahuia Salmond and Keryn Herbert at the 
game last week!



Sunday 13th November 

33rd Sunday of Ordinary Time  

Jesus’ words about the end of time can be 

disturbing. When he foretells the destruction of 

the physical Temple in Jerusalem, we need to 

recall what replaces that temple. As temples of 

the Spirit, we are ‘born anew to a living hope 

through the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the 

dead, and to an inheritance which is 

imperishable, undefiled, and unfading’ (2 Pet 

1:4).



The good you do today may be forgotten tomorrow - DO GOOD ANYWAY. This 
statement which is just a small part of a larger piece attributed to Teresa of 
Calcutta struck me as capturing the challenge for our staff in schools currently. 
Many of you will be working very hard to protect and nurture your communities but 
you will not necessarily be recognised fully for it – but you continue to do it 
anyway. NZCEO appreciates that as servant leaders you are currently in the 
trenches and that your actions of love, compassion, patience and commitment are 
making a difference. Bless you in this work and let us hope that the current 
challenges you are experiencing are over as quickly as possible.

Ngā mihi manahau

Dr Kevin Shore, Chief Executive Officer

New Zealand Catholic Education Office

Catholic Centre, 22-30 Hill St, Wellington 6011

PO Box 12307, Thorndon, Wellington 6144

Ph 04 496 1739

k.shore@nzceo.org.nz

SNAP SNAP!!  

BOOK YOUR SESSION! 
If you haven’t booked your session/s

yet, please contact Christelle on

christellepenny@gmail.com

to allocate a slot or two for your 

family to have their photos taken. 

Just in time for Christmas to be a 

great gift!!

PLEASE TAKE NOTE

TEACHERS PAID UNION MEETINGS
Teachers in our school will be attending paid union meetings in the weeks of 14-25 November to discuss the 

progress of negotiations for their collective employment  agreements, the proposed unified public service pay 

offer and their Wāwāhi Tahā | Time 4 Tamariki campaign. 

This campaign aims to win smaller class sizes, more support for high needs students, better recognition of 

cultural skills, greater job security for our essential relievers and to fairly value and recognise the work of 

teachers.   

There will be multiple options for meetings in the period of 14-25 November in order to minimise disruption 

to teaching and learning. Our school will aim to ensure the least disruption to children's learning while 

upholding the right of teachers to participate in their union meeting. 

Please note that Mrs Boroevich and Mrs Downey will be looking after the school on this day.  If parents would 

like to come and take their children home for the afternoon from 1.30pm, they have the option to do so.

WAITOMO TRAIL RUN
We had a great group come to support the Waitomo Trail Run from the St 

Joseph's community. Thanks to Pip & Hollie Kirkland, Jane Davis & Taneisha, 

Bella & Corban Larson and Fern & Hazel! 

Fern has run every year since the event started and this was her third time 

completing the 11km. The 22km may be on her agenda next year! 

The group raised $600 for organising one of the aid stations for the day.

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we are able to 

get free sports gear. The stickers and labels need to go to the Yummy

Fruit Company at the end of the term. The amount available to us to use 

to get sports gear depends on the number of stickers and labels we 

collect.The more stickers and labels we have, the more sports gear we 

get to order! Thank you for your sterling effort this year!!!

HEAD LICE
It seems these little critters have made an appearance again. Please check your 
children’s
hair for signs of headlice. The District Nurse has a brand new user friendly product to 
use
to rid the hair of head lice. HealthE Dimethicone 4% Lotion is very
gentle and effective head lice treatment. Unlike other head lice 
treatment, HealthE Dimethicone 4% Lotion is an odourless, 
non-chemical lotion that does not contain pesticides and can be used on all 
hair types and multiple times because lice do not become resistant to this 
type of formulation. Please contact us if you need some of the product. 

ATTENDANCE
Thank you very much for contacting the school in the case of your 

child being absent. Please continue to do so if your child is not going 

to be at school for ANY REASON, please call 878 8190 and choose from 

the available options - please leave a message, email the office, text on 

027 878 8190 or send through an absence notice from the website. 

https://nzeinewsletters.cmail19.com/t/r-l-tjjlutn-bhyjrdhhit-d/


 READINGS AND GOSPEL FOR 13th NOVEMBER 2022 

First Reading                   Malachi 3: 19-20

The day is coming now, burning like a furnace; and all 

the arrogant and the evil-doers will be like stubble. 

The day that is coming is going to burn them up, says 

the Lord of Hosts, leaving them neither root nor stalk. 

But for you who fear my name, the sun of 

righteousness will shine out with healing in its rays.

The word of the  Lord

 

Psalm 16 (17):1,5-6,8-15

R:The Lord comes to rule the earth with 

justice.

Second Reading           2 Thessalonians 3:7-12

You know how you are supposed to imitate us: now 

we were not idle when we were with you, nor did we 

ever have our meals at anyone’s table without paying 

for them; no, we worked night and day, slaving and 

straining, so as not to be a burden on any of you. This 

was not because we had no right to be, but in order to 

make ourselves an example for you to follow.

    We gave you a rule when we were with you: do not 

let anyone have any food if he refuses to do any work. 

Now we hear that there are some of you who are 

living in idleness, doing no work themselves but 

interfering with everyone else’s. In the Lord Jesus 

Christ, we order and call on people of this kind to go 

on quietly working and earning the food that they eat.

The word of the Lord

Gospel                                             Luke 19:1-10

When some were talking about the Temple, remarking 

how it was adorned with fine stonework and votive 

offerings, Jesus said, ‘All these things you are staring at 

now – the time will come when not a single stone will be 

left on another: everything will be destroyed.’ And they 

put to him this question: ‘Master,’ they said ‘when will this 

happen, then, and what sign will there be that this is 

about to take place?’

    ‘Take care not to be deceived,’ he said ‘because many 

will come using my name and saying, “I am he” and, “The 

time is near at hand.” Refuse to join them. And when you 

hear of wars and revolutions, do not be frightened, for this 

is something that must happen but the end is not so soon.’ 

Then he said to them, ‘Nation will fight against nation, and 

kingdom against kingdom. There will be great earthquakes 

and plagues and famines here and there; there will be 

fearful sights and great signs from heaven.

    ‘But before all this happens, men will seize you and 

persecute you; they will hand you over to the synagogues 

and to imprisonment, and bring you before kings and 

governors because of my name – and that will be your 

opportunity to bear witness. Keep this carefully in mind: 

you are not to prepare your defence, because I myself 

shall give you an eloquence and a wisdom that none of 

your opponents will be able to resist or contradict. You will 

be betrayed even by parents and brothers, relations and 

friends; and some of you will be put to death. You will be 

hated by all men on account of my name, but not a hair of 

your head will be lost. Your endurance will win you your 

lives.’

The Gospel of the Lord

‘Your endurance will win you your lives.’

 

 
  

 

PDF link

Readings for next week: Christ the King 
First reading 2 Samuel 5:1-3 Psalm 121 (122):1-5

Second Reading  Colossians 1: 12-20 Gospel  Luke 23: 35-43
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